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Acting Headteacher: Miss Helen Pearce 

4th July 2013
Dear Parents

What a great time we had at Mazey Day.  Well done to all those children who participated in the event.  You were a real credit to the school.  I have received lots of comments about the children at St Maddern’s, all very positive I am pleased to say. It was my introduction to the event and I thoroughly enjoyed the day, made better by the fact that we had a great team working together on the day.  A photographer accompanied us around the procession and I hope to be able to print some of these for you to look at later this term.
It has been another busy week, with children working hard to learn lines, remembering songs and stage directions for the performance of the Selfish Giant next Tuesday.  The afternoon performance begins at 2.00 and will last for approximately 45 minutes. For the evening performance, it will be important for children to be in school no later than 6.45pm.  There will be light refreshments after both performances.  It is important that all children attend both performances (unless they are ill).  Every child has an important part to play in the production and it won’t be the same without them.  Children in class 1 will be given a yellow t shirt to wear and will need black leggings or school trousers.  Children in class 2 will need to wear old clothes which may be customised, slightly ripped or torn.  They could wear a hat or cap on their head if they have one.  I have invited a number of people to the performances including the trustees of the school.  This will be a fantastic opportunity to show people just what a great school this is.
Over the last 4 weeks we have welcomed Mr Bolt and Miss Matthews from Plymouth University to our school.  They have had a very successful placement here and have been excellent within the classroom.  We wish them all the best in their future careers.  It is their last day today.  They have been a tremendous help with our Selfish Giant and a number of other art pieces of work, as well as their work in class 1.  Take a look in our school dining hall when you have a chance!!  We also have welcomed 2 Spanish Students to our school and they too have been a tremendous asset.  They are with us for a couple more weeks.
Today we have had a very successful day making scarecrows for Trengwainton Gardens with Mr Keys.  Thanks to all those who supplied a variety of clothes that we have used.  The children will be visiting Trengwainton Gardens to see their scarecrows in situ on Friday 12th July.  We will be enjoying a picnic in the gardens together.  Mr Sturges will be taking the children on the trip. Please come along and view the scarecrows on Friday afternoon, in the walled garden, admission is free and refreshments will be served
Tomorrow, class 2 will be performing at the Hub music festival in Pool from 1.00-1.30.  They will also have an opportunity to see other schools and bands and will be leaving at 2pm to be back in school before the end of the day.  Please go along and support if you can.

NOAH’S FLOOD

During the last week of term children will be participating in Noah’s Flood at St Mary’s Church in Penzance.  Listed below are the times and dates for rehearsals and performances.  Please note that there is a rehearsal on Sat 13th July from 2-4.30.  Please could you sign the form below if your child is able to attend this rehearsal.  There is no obligation to attend this as it is a weekend.  All other rehearsals take place in school time but please do note that there are a couple of dates where children will be later coming back to school.
Wednesday 10th July rehearsal 9.30-11.00

Saturday 13th July rehearsal @ St Mary’s Church 2-4.30
Monday 15th July rehearsal @ St Mary’s Church 1.30-3.00 (The children will be back to school by 3.15ish)

Tuesday 16th July open dress rehearsal 2-3pm St Mary’s Church (The children will be back to school by 3.15ish) Parents can come and watch this for free!

Wednesday 17th July Noah’s flood St Mary’s Church 7.00-8.00 (children need to be at St Mary’s by 6.30pm

Thursday 18th July Noah’s flood St Mary’s Church 7.00-8.00 (children need to be at St Mary’s by 6.30pm)

If the weather is good we hope to take the children to the beach as part of our history and geography curriculum this term.  Weather dependent this will occur on Wednesday 17th July from 11-2.30.  Children will need a packed lunch for the trip, sun hat and appropriate clothing.  Although the children will not be swimming in the sea, they will be doing some exploration along the sea shore so appropriate footwear is advisable.

Please note the last swimming session is on Thursday 18th July.
On Friday 19th there will be a leavers assembly starting at 2pm.  All parents are welcome to this and will be able to take their children after it has finished.  A special person has been invited to this assembly so it will be worth coming along.

Best wishes

Helen Pearce

Head teacher

_________________________________________________________________________
My child……………will be attending Noah’s Flood rehearsal on Sat 13th July 2-4.30pm at St Mary’s Church.
I would like to reserve………seats for the free performance of the Selfish Giant@2pm.
I would like to reserve………seats for the free performance of the Selfish Giant@7pm.
I give permission for my child………………..to go to the beach on 17th July 2013.
Signed……………………………………………………………………………………..
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